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AUGUST 2013 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
I am delighted to take up my permanent position as Head Teacher in Mearns Primary.  It seems so long ago since I was interviewed and to be in and around the Mearns Primary School community feels a true privilege!  I look forward to working with you and know that you and your children will enjoy their time in Mearns.  I can be contacted at schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk 
The outstanding HMIe report for Mearns Primary is launched today.  I know all of the school community will join me in congratulating all concerned for such a fabulous report.  I will ensure that the standard of education provided will continue to evolve and improve. The report can be accessed at the following link: www.educationscotland.gov.uk  If you would like a paper copy of the report please put a note in your child’s diary and we will get a copy to you. 
Our new P1 children not only look smart but are also growing more confident daily.  We are all impressed with how quickly they have settled in.
Thanks to

· all parents who have responded to East Renfrewshire and our schools “Dressing for Excellence” policy and leaflets.  Children have returned to school looking very smart in school uniform.  Acceptable items of uniform for Mearns Primary are:
P6 and P7

White shirt



School tie




Grey skirt (knee length/mid calf)
Grey trousers

Grey V neck jersey or cardigan
Navy school sweatshirt


School blazer/jacket or navy or grey waterproof jacket



Appropriate black footwear (not trainers)



Items of clothing for religious reasons (eg Hijab in school colours)

P1 to P5

White shirt or polo shirt

School tie

Grey skirt (knee length/mid calf
Grey pinafore


Grey trousers

School blazer/jacket or navy or grey waterproof jacket

School fleece plain/navy

Appropriate black footwear (not trainers)


Items of clothing for religious reasons (eg Hijab in school colours)

During PE:

P6 and P7 pupils should bring PE kit to change into.

School tracksuit or navy jogging trousers

White polo shirt
School or navy shorts




gym shoes/trainers

Additional summer option:

Grey short trousers for boys



Blue and white school summer dresses
The pupils certainly look proud to be part of Mearns Primary School and I appreciate your continued support in implementing this policy.
· all of the children and helpers who assisted over the summer with the care of our school garden.  It is really flourishing and we look forward to harvesting and admiring the garden over the next few months.  It would not be possible without your help and support.  Thank you!  If any parents or grandparents would like to help in the garden more regularly, then please contact the school office and leave a message for Joanna Hall, Acting Principal Teacher.
· to Ross Sweeney, Active Schools Coordinator, and parent/grandparent volunteers who led the walking bus last session.  Walk on Wednesday (WoW) is an initiative where children walk together to school under supervision of parent or grandparent volunteers.  A letter will be issued shortly with arrangements for this session’s walking bus.
Staffing

This session we welcome several new members of staff:
Mrs Claire Noble


Depute Head Teacher

Mrs Angela O’Connor


Principal Teacher

Mrs Eabhnat Ní Laighin

Class Teacher

Mrs Elaine Arbuckle


Class Teacher

Miss Alison McKerral


NQT

Miss Anna Cairns


NQT

Mrs Aileen Paton


NQT

Miss Kristina Helmore


NQT

Mrs Heather Findlay


Support for Learning
Mr Andrew Howie


Support for Learning
We are delighted to have Miss Laura Scott return as Class Teacher in P2.8 and Mrs Claire Murphy as Support for Learning.
Absence Procedures

As part of keeping our children safe, we remind you of our procedures.  Please phone the school office before 9.15am to inform us of your child’s absence.  If we have not heard from you following the delivery of the registers to the school office, we will require to call you.  Unless pupils are having a home lunch, we do not allow them to leave school without a letter of permission from parents.  We cannot be responsible for any pupils during lunchtime if they leave the school grounds.  We also appreciate being informed of doctor or dental appointments in advance of your child being collected from school.
If you would like to email notification of your son/daughter being absent from school, please contact the school at:

schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Please remember that all holidays taken during term time are categorised as unauthorised.

PE 

Curriculum for Excellence highlights that Physical Education (PE) should provide learners with a platform from which they can build physical competences, improve aspects of fitness and develop personal and interpersonal skills and attributes.

Pupils in Mearns Primary will encounter a variety of practical learning experiences through PE, including working on their own, with a partner and in small and large groups, using small and large equipment and apparatus, both outdoors and indoors.
[image: image1.wmf]Mearns Primary School is committed to the Scottish Government’s expectation that schools should provide at least two hours of good quality PE for every child, each week.  To achieve this, pupils will be timetabled for 3 periods of PE per week.  In line with East Renfrewshire guidelines, this will include indoor and outdoor lessons.  Pupils should come to school prepared for outdoor PE lessons with appropriate clothing to meet requirements of the Scottish climate and weather.  Our uniform list includes a school tracksuit, fleece and rain jacket/cagoule.  An alternative to this would be plain navy joggers and a school sweatshirt worn over PE kit.  As with secondary schools, it will only be in cases of extreme weather, such as heavy rain, snow or wind, that outdoor lessons will be cancelled.

Dates and times of PE are given to pupils by Class Teachers and these dates and times are entered in Homework Diaries to inform parents.  This means that parents can ensure children bring their PE kit on the correct days. 
For safety reasons, pupils should not wear jewellery during PE lessons.  Pupils with pierced ears must remove earrings.  If ears are newly pierced, your child can bring tape to cover earrings, which they must cover themselves.  We cannot supply tape for this purpose.

Homework Diaries

Many thanks again to the PTA who sponsor our homework diaries.  These are expensive and we ask you to reinforce with your child the importance of looking after them, bringing them to school each day and writing homework information as requested by their Class Teacher.  Homework tasks are noted on the dates they are due for completion.  Many pupils cover their diaries to strengthen them and keep them clean.  There should be a note in the diary of letters/newsletters issued.  

Diaries are an opportunity for parents to discuss homework with their children and be involved in their learning.  Please read the Homework Diary guidelines issued on Meet the Teacher Evening.  We would ask that you initial diaries weekly.  If a pupil loses their diary, we ask them to contribute to the replacement as we cannot afford to provide these.  We would, therefore, request that you emphasise to your child the importance of taking care of their diary.
Car Parking

As you may be aware, East Renfrewshire Council has recently introduced ‘Decriminalised Parking Enforcement’.  This means that the control and enforcement of parking has moved from the Police to a team of East Renfrewshire Council Parking Attendants.
As part of this process the Council has introduced a Traffic Regulation Order granting our Parking Attendants the legal power to issue tickets to vehicles parked on ‘SCHOOL KEEP CLEAR’ markings.  Therefore it is likely that parking at schools will be monitored more closely than before.

Telephone Numbers 

A reminder that our phone number is 0141 570 7220 and our fax number is 0141 570 7221.  The office hours are 8.30am to 4pm Monday to Friday.  The school is not identified when we make an outgoing call. ‘Blocked’ will normally be displayed on receiving mobiles.
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Packed Lunches/Allergies

A number of children have allergies which can seriously affect their health.  For this reason, we are a NUT FREE school.  As many pupils have similar lunch boxes, we request that your child’s lunchbox is clearly named (class details included).   If they leave their lunchbox in the lunch hall, it can then be returned to them. 
Labelling of Clothes
Please ensure that items of clothing are labelled with your child’s name and class.  Every day items are returned to the office which, if labelled, are returned to the pupil’s class.  Unfortunately, many of the items are not named and are put into our lost property cupboard.  This cupboard is emptied at the end of each term and items remaining are donated to charity.

Scottish Weather and Outdoor Learning
Please remember that although your child may be brought to and collected from school by car, they will always be outdoors at interval and during lunchtime unless we have particularly adverse weather.  Therefore, please ensure your child has a jacket to protect them from showers.  In our part of the country it sometimes seems like we have several seasons in one day with regard to weather and we need to have the children appropriately dressed for all curricular outdoor learning opportunities.
Scotland has a long history of engaging children and young people with the outdoors and Curriculum for Excellence places great value on outdoor learning opportunities.  By capitalising on the potential of the full spectrum of outdoor learning experiences, from simple learning activities close to the school and then through to residential experiences, we can contribute positively to the learning journey of our children.

Curriculum for Excellence

The Scottish Government and Education Scotland are working on a new leaflet for parents on Curriculum for Excellence.  This follows feedback from parents and staff.  We will distribute the leaflet once it has been received by the school.
Pedal for Scotland
[image: image3.wmf]Karen Cumming, Depute Head Teacher and Sharon Boisson, Class Teacher are taking part in the Pedal for Scotland event, which takes place on Sunday 8 September.  They are cycling 47 miles from Glasgow to Edinburgh to raise money for CHAS in memory of Andrew Ferrier.  A form for donations is available at reception or donations can be made online at:
http://www.justgiving.com/Sharon-Boisson
Annual Data Check
The Annual Data check is being issued with this newsletter.   Please ensure that this is completed and returned to school by Wednesday, 28 August 2013.

Responsible User Agreement

Please note that the User Agreement has been issued and should also be returned by Wednesday, 28 August 2013.  The policy has been updated to include mobile phones.  Please note – mobile phones should be turned off and in a school bag during the school day.
Lego
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In the spirit of recycling, we are looking for any unused Lego to be donated to the school for use in various projects.  Mrs Noble, DHT will coordinate collection and I thank you in anticipation of your response.
Let’s Grow vouchers

We are collecting the Let's Grow vouchers from Morrisons.  This really helps us purchase kit, equipment, storage, plants etc.  Please drop them off at the office.
Events 

· P7 pupils have attended a Safety in the Park session – an experience to make them think and make wise choices.

· Meet the Teacher Evening takes place on Thursday, 29 August from 6pm to 7pm.  A separate letter will be issued with details.
· The PTA AGM will be held in school on Monday, 2 September at 7pm followed by the regular PTA meeting.
· On 9 September 2013, 89 P7 pupils leave for one week’s residential visit to Ardentinny.  We hope everyone taking part enjoys the experience.  Pupils who are not participating should attend school as normal. 

· P1 parents are invited to join their children for lunch, week commencing Monday, 9 September.  Information will be sent home separately in this connection.

We look forward to working in partnership again with parents this session.

Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns/
